Minutes of the
Munson Township
Park & Recreation Board
Meeting

Tuesday, March 11, 2014

The meeting was called to order at 6:30pm by Art Hollis.

Present: Art Hollis (Chairman), Claudia Toth (Vice), Jim O'Neill, and Joe
Rosboril.

MINUTES
Claudia Toth made a motion which was seconded by Joe Rosboril, to approve
the meeting minutes from February 11, 2014. Passed unanimously.

OLD BUSINESS:

Indoor Flea Market
Indoor Flea Market results were passed out to Park Board members (attached to
minutes).

Current project review

Playground - Park & Recreation Board members reviewed playground photos,
layouts and estimates from Institutional Diversified, Meyer Design and Snyder &
Associates. Meyer Design is the only company of the three that do their
installations in-house, Playground benches will be an Eagle Scout project so the
Township can remove that cost from the estimates. Park Board members
recommend Meyer Design and will present the estimates to the Trustees at their
March 25, 2014 meeting. Claudia Toth made a motion which was seconded by
Jim O’Neill to recommend Meyer Design for the playground at Munson Town
Hall. Passed Unanimously

Bleachers ~ When weather allows, Joe Rosboril will measure the bleachers and
proceed with this project. Mr. Rosboril will look into both new and retro fitting to
see which would be the best alternative. Three sets of bleachers are needed at
the baseball fields at Town Hall Park. The Park Board hopes to have the new
bleachers operational by the start of baseball season which is typically May 1%,

Work session with Trustees for 2014 remaining projects
The joint meeting with the Trustees on March 4, 2014 was productive. Park &

Recreation Board members feel there should be a joint meeting scheduled twice
each year.

NEW BUSINESS:

Candy bags for Easter Eqg Hunt

The Easter Egg Hunt is scheduled for Saturday, April 19, 2014 at 10:30 am at
Munson Township Park. Jen Evans and her Girl Scout Troop will be filling the
candy bags this year for the Easter Egg Hunt.

Additional entrance sign at Nero Nature Preserve
The Park Board would like to get a price on duplicating the sign For Nero Nature

Preserve. The sign company that made that sign is no longer in business. Art
Hollis will look into local sign companies.
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Bird repelient for Scenic River Retreat

The Park and Recreation Board received the okay to proceed with bird repellent
at Scenic River Retreat. The Park Board will contact the Road Department in
regards to the repellents installation. If it works well at Scenic River Retreat, it
will be installed at other Munson Township Parks.

Community Day involvement of the Park Board

After the joint work session with the Trustees on March 4, 2014, Park Board
members walked away with the idea that the Trustees will be running the
picnic. The Trustees would like Park & Recreation Board members to submit
their Community Day Picnic ideas for their review.

Ideas for Community Day

Park Board members would like to get Munson churches, community groups or
businesses involved in the picnic to promote their cause without selling product.
This idea would also help with the volunteer shortage. Having a game that
residents can join in on would add a nice community touch; baseball, corn hole,
horse shoes, etc. Another nice change up would be to have live animals such as
alpacas, horses etc. Park Board members would like to become more involved
with the Community Day Picnic if the Trustees will allow them to make some
changes. They will present a list of ideas to the Trustees at an upcoming
meeting.

Fireplace at Scenic River Retreat
This project is in Trustee, Jim McCaskey hands at this time. He will get back to
the Park & Recreation Board in regards to the fireplace estimates.

OTHER BUSINESS

ATTACHMENT:
Indoor Flea Market Results

ADJOURNMENT:
Joe Rosboril made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:47pm.

The next meeting will be held Tuesday, April 8, 2014 at 6:30pm at Munson

Town Hall. |
W%f%ﬁ’ Chairman %’%‘&Se/cretary

Art Hollis Julie Johnstorn—

cc: Park Board Members
Township Trustees and Fiscal Officer
Road Superintendent




#17 |Tnilo, Linda 151 E JacksonSt. #1, Painesville 44077 11072014 | $15.00 867-26872
#18 |Tetzlaff, Lilli 20013 Chagrin Bivd., Shaker Hts 44122 1/10/2014 | $30.00 216-544-7279 216-921-4754
#19 |Tetzlaff, Lilli 20013 Chagrin Blvd., Shaker Hts 44122 11072014 216-544-7279 216-921-4754
#20 |SanSilippo, Robin 11489 Thwing Rd., Chardon 44024 1/13/2014 | $15.00 286-6727
Indoor Flea Market - February 22, 2014
Total Vendor Fees:! $607.50
20 spots - Fire Station Bay
16 spots - Community Room
4 spot - Hallway
1 corner by door ($7.50)
‘Expenses 2013  date oked
729-7667 Chesterland News - 2 weeks Feb.12 & 10 $22.80 pd 3/6
632-0130 Good News - 1 week 2/14 Char, 2/13Midd _ $36.45 pd 2/18
851-0000 Sharon News Herald - Feb. 15, 20, 21, 22 . $120.92 pd3/5 |
285-2015 Maple Leaf Feb. 13820 $44.00 pd 2114
247-5335 Chagrin Valley Times - 2 weeks 2/13 & 2/20 $45.60 pd 3/4
“ -Geauga Times Courier - 2 weeks 2/14 & 2/21 $0.00
TOTAL . $269.77

Total Profit

$337.73




